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Monthly Investment Commentary- December of 2002:
Since December is quarter-end, I am keeping this month’s Commentary very short.  During the next week you will receive your quarterly report from me.  In the report I will discuss the performance of the stock market for the quarter and the year, as well as my outlook for 2003.

Stock Market Performance for December:  For the month of December of 2002, the stock market broke its streak of two consecutive positive months.  For the month the S & P 500 fell 6.0%, the Nasdaq dropped 9.7%, and the Russell 2000 fell 5.7%.  

Most MAM portfolios outperformed the S & P 500 for the month because of an under weighting in technology stocks, good performance from bonds and REITs (which rose slightly), and break-even performance from international stocks (which were boosted by a sharp fall in the U.S. dollar).  

The three best performing MAM mutual funds were Loomis Sayles Bond (up 3.4%), PIMCO Total Return (2.1%), and Cohen & Steers Realty (1.0%).  The three worst performing MAM mutual funds were TCW Galileo Select Equities (drop of 11.4%), Firstar Micro Cap (-9.4%), and Artisan Midcap (-6.7%).

I attribute the weakness in the quarter due to rising concerns of a war with Iraq.  The market hates uncertainty and there are many unknowns with a war.  How long will it last?  What will be the impact on oil prices? And once Saddam Hussein is removed from power, then what?  While avoiding a conflict is still a possibility, a quick war would probably be a positive for the stock market while a protracted conflict would be a negative.
Stay tuned.
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